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Our Ref: 36323
Trading and Settlement Code Modifications Committee

C/O Marie-Therese Campbell
SMO Modifications Committee Secretariat
The Oval

160 Shelbourne Rd

Dublin 4
SEM Committee Decision for the Regulatory Authorities to Approve Mod_15_08 (Recommendation Report FRR_15_08)

Dear Marie-Therese,

On 17th April 2008, the Modifications Committee submitted its first Modification Recommendation Report with regard to a Proposed Modification, Mod_15_08 (Treatment of Interconnector Units) in accordance with paragraph 2.231 of the SEM Trading and Settlement Code (the Code).  

This Modification, proposed by the Market Operator, proposes to incorporate the currently interim Sections 7.6 and 7.7 into the “enduring” Code. Currently, Section 2.89 of the Code allows an Interconnector Error Unit to be registered to any Party, as designated by the Interconnector Owner. However, the Interim Sections 7.6 and 7.7 provide that the Interconnector Error Unit must be registered by the Interconnector Administrator and furthermore, that a Participant may register only one Interconnector Unit on the Interconnector. As the enduring Section 2.89 was deemed to be out of scope of the MSDP, this modification was raised to propose that 7.6 and 7.7 be retained in the enduring code.
The SEM Committee notes that the Modifications Committee agreed by majority to recommend to the Regulatory Authorities that this modification should be made and that the Implementation Date should be one working day after the decision of the Regulatory Authorities if that decision is made after 24th April 2008. The Modification does not stipulate whether it should be implemented on a Settlement or a Trading Day basis.  The SEM Committee also notes that this proposal was the subject of discussion at a Market Operator User Group meeting on interconnector matters and understands that there was general agreement among participants that, although in principle there should be no limitation on the person who could register the Interconnector Error Unit or upon the number of Interconnector Units which could be registered by a Participant, in neither of these cases was there any demand for a change that would justify the expenditure necessary to give effect to the enduring Code provisions.
Considering the above, and in accordance with paragraph 2.218 of the Code, the SEM Committee decides that a modification be made in accordance with the Final Recommendation Report of the Modifications Committee (FRR_15_08). The RAs therefore direct that the modification as set out in FRR_15_08 be made on a Settlement Day basis with effect from 26th June 2008.

Yours sincerely,

_________________







David Naughton 







Manager – Wholesale Electricity Market
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